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Sons of Norway District 5 - Friendly Fifth Friday News  
January 25, 2025 

A District Weekly Newsletter to Keep Us Up to Date! 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Updates from our call last week 

• On the Lodge Achievement form, if you live in a state that doesn’t allow for insurance product 

sales, you can write that in the comments in that section and it won’t count against your 

application. 

• Use the comment sections to explain items that need more clarification! 

         

 "Barnebirke is only a month away!  

We need volunteers to make cookies to be picked up by me and the others that are going to the event 

and volunteers to be at the event at the registration tent and giving out cookies at the cookie tent. To 

sign up to volunteer at the tent follow this link to the website 

-  https://birkie.volunteerlocal.com/volunteer/?id=92865 . Heading up to Hayward to help? Volunteers 

should make their reservations now. 

Sports Director Clara Solak also needs to have our Sons of Norway volunteers contact her with their 

contact information (name, lodge, email, phone, and address) and where you can help (Thursday- 

cookie tent; Thursday- high school booth; Friday- high school booth). Please email her at 

Clara.Solak23@gmail.com with this information.  

If your lodge has cookies and needs to find a way for them to get to Hayward, please contact Clara 

and we will also start listing volunteers in the FFFN so you can connect with them. 

If you have any questions about signing up please contact the American Birkebeiner Ski Foundation at 

715-634-5025. If you have any questions about the cookie pick up please email me 

at clara.solak23@gmail.com.  

Thank you! Clara Solak- District 5 Sports Director 

  

https://birkie.volunteerlocal.com/volunteer/?id=92865
mailto:Clara.Solak23@gmail.com
mailto:clara.solak23@gmail.com
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Kicking off the Bicentennial of Norwegian Migration 

On July 4, 1825, a group of 52 Norwegians set sail on the ship Restauration to make the first 
organized migration from Norway to North America. Since that first voyage, about 900,000 others have 
followed, leaving their homes in search of opportunities and a better life. While many returned to 
Norway, most stayed and built a new home in the New World. Today nearly five million people in North 
America claim Norwegian ancestry.  
 
This year, Sons of Norway and Crossings commemorate 200 years of organized Norwegian migration 
to North America. It’s a year to celebrate the strong ties between Norway, the United States, and 
Canada. It’s an opportunity to remember what it means to take great risks and trade one home for 
another. And it’s a chance to better understand the movement of peoples that continues worldwide 
today.  
 
On July 4, 2025, a replica of the sloop Restauration will set sail for New York, retracing the route 200 
years after the first organized group of Norwegians departed. We are reminded of struggles for 

The Sons of Norway Fifth District Nordic Legacy Foundation, Inc. is a 501(c) (3) and 

donations given are tax deductible (minus any costs/services received) for the donation. 

Enclosed is my contribution of $________ to the “Sons of Norway Fifth District 

Nordic Legacy Foundation, Inc.”  Send to D5 Treasurer Corey Olson, W5907 

Sweet William Drive, Appleton, WI 54915.  

 

Please direct this donation to (check one): If unchecked, it will go to General 

 

_____ General - allows District Board to use it for District 5 NLF activities and expenses 

 

____ Barnbirkie ___ Masse Moro ____ District Scholarships ____ Adult Heritage Camp 

 

 

My/our name: __________________________________ Lodge_________________________  

 

Address _______________________________ City _________________, St _____  Zip _____   

 

Phone ___________________ Email ______________________________________________ 

https://crossings.norwegianamerican.com/
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religious freedom and better living conditions that inspired so many to risk the journey. Aboard the 
replica ship, the Randaberg Yngre Mannskor recorded the Thomas Kingo hymn Sorgen og Gleden 
(Sorrow and Joy) that may have been sung on board, with the mixed emotions that the migrants must 
have felt: 
 
Sorrow and joy go hand in hand together 
Fortune, misfortune as neighbors do dwell 
Luck and adversity call to each other 
Sunshine and clouds are companions as well 
Earth’s brightest gold is but fine mold 
Heaven alone is where bliss can unfold 

 

Crossings – 200th Anniversary of Norwegian Migration 

 

2025 marks the 200th Anniversary of the first organized emigration of Norwegians to the United 
States. The single mast sloop, Restauration, left Stavanger on July 4, 1825, with 52 people on board. 
Often referred to as the “Sloopers,” they arrived in New York City harbor on October 9, 1825. 
The coordinated undertaking for the 200th anniversary has been identified as Crossings, Norway & 
North America, 1825 – 2025. The Crossings Bicentennial in North America is managed by a group of 
dedicated professionals representing numerous organizations that include the Norwegian American 
Historical Association (NAHA), Vesterheim Norwegian-American Museum, Norway House, The 
Norwegian American newspaper, with representation from Sons of Norway and the Sons of Norway 
Foundation. 
 
Sons of Norway Involvement 
Sons of Norway lodges and other cultural organizations and educational institutions have an 
opportunity to partner to create exceptional, entertaining and memorable programming in recognition 
of this anniversary. It should be noted that 2025 is being referred to as a commemoration, not a 
celebration: immigration brought opportunities to new arrivals, but also negatively affected existing 
nations. 
 
Sons of Norway Foundation 
The Sons of Norway Foundation has made a financial contribution to assist in the communication 
efforts for Crossings as this milestone is likely beneficial to many of our lodges. Now is the time for 
Sons of Norway lodges to consider their options, potential partners, and begin planning for 2025. 
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The Sons of Norway Foundation grants and scholarships program is a funding resource for lodge 
projects and programs. Grants reach grassroots communities across the country and Norway, and 
scholarships bolster education and cultural exploration domestically and internationally. 2025 projects 
related to the 200th anniversary will be given preference for grants. There are also grants available to 
non-Sons of Norway groups. Find out more at sofn.com/foundation/grants. 
 
Crossings Website 
The Crossings website crossings.norwegianamerican.com is continually being updated. Recent 
additions include a Planning Guide (https://crossings.norwegianamerican.com/planning-
guide/ and Style Guide (https://crossings.norwegianamerican.com/wp-
content/uploads/2024/05/Crossings_Styleguide_4.28.24.pdf 
). The Resources (https://crossings.norwegianamerican.com/resources/) tab has a growing number of 
resources. The Calendar (https://crossings.norwegianamerican.com/events/) tab has a button to 
Register an Event and lodges are encouraged to add their events. 
 
Enduring Value 
The Crossings Executive Committee encourages projects and initiatives that will have enduring value 
and long-term use. Can our 200th Anniversary in 2025 become part of the discussion that will unfold in 
2026 as part of America’s 250th anniversary? The 250th has been in the planning stages for several 
years and will engage communities across the country and historical organizations in every state. 
These are potential partnerships that could yield visibility and credibility to external audiences for Sons 
of Norway lodges. 
 
References: America250.org and aaslh.org/programs/250th 

 

Cultural Weekend Update- October 3-5, 2025 

It's 2025 and our Culture Weekend Committee is happy to announce that we have completed the 
plans for the District 5 Culture Weekend in October.  Attached are the registration forms and schedule 
of activities.   
 
Thanks- Barb Johnson, Culture Director, Polar Star Lodge 5-472  

October 3-5, 2025 
“Celebrating Norwegian Immigration – The Slooper 200th Anniversary” 
 
A three-day weekend of Norwegian Culture fun featuring Slooper and Fox Valley Settlement pioneer 
history, traditional Norwegian culture and craft programs and classes, Norwegian games and movie 
night, “Sluppen” fun walk, Norwegian barn dance with Norwegian folk music and food, traditional 
Norwegian worship service, and a chance to meet descendants of the first Norwegian-American 
immigrants at their Slooper Society annual meeting. This is a Sons of Norway District 5 Adult 
Norwegian Cultural Weekend event in Norway, Illinois, sponsored by Polar Star and Cleng Peerson 
Sons of Norway lodges, the Norsk Museum, and the Slooper Society of America. Weekend pre-
registration is required. 
 
Download these PDF files for the full weekend schedule information and registration forms: 
 
-  Schedule – Information 
-  Weekend Registration Form 
-  Fun Walk Registration Form for “Sluppen” Around Norway, Illinois 

https://www.sofn.com/foundation/grants/
https://crossings.norwegianamerican.com/
https://crossings.norwegianamerican.com/planning-guide/
Style%20Guide%20(https:/crossings.norwegianamerican.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Crossings_Styleguide_4.28.24.pdf%20).
Style%20Guide%20(https:/crossings.norwegianamerican.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Crossings_Styleguide_4.28.24.pdf%20).
Style%20Guide%20(https:/crossings.norwegianamerican.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Crossings_Styleguide_4.28.24.pdf%20).
https://crossings.norwegianamerican.com/resources/
https://crossings.norwegianamerican.com/resources/
https://crossings.norwegianamerican.com/events/
https://crossings.norwegianamerican.com/events/
https://america250.org/
https://www.aaslh.org/programs/250th/
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2025 Calendar 

February 15- District 5 Information Event- – 9 AM CST 
 
February 15 
Deadline — Domestic scholarship applications due to Sons of Norway Foundation: 

• Astrid G. Cates Scholarship 
• Bernt Anker Scholarship 
• Dan and Betty Rude Scholarship 
• King Olav V Norwegian-American Heritage Scholarship 
• Myrtle Beinhauer Scholarship 
• Nancy Lorraine Jensen Memorial Scholarship 
• Orel and Marie Winjum Memorial Scholarship 
• Elaine Nelson Scholarship 
• District 4 Scholarship 
• Nordkap Lodge 3-215 Scholarship 
• Sissel and Roger Espeland Memorial Scholarship Fund 

 
February 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 
 
February 20- Barnebirkie Race in Hayward, WI 
 
March 15 

• D17 electronic financial form is due from the lodges and districts to Sons of Norway 
headquarters. 

• Lodge Achievement and Family Lodge of the Year forms are due using Survey Monkey. 
• American Fraternal Alliance (AFA) reporting due using Survey Monkey. 
• D64 Lodge Property Officer updates are due. 

 
March 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 
 
April 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 
 
May 15 

• D18 property association financial form is due from the lodges to Sons of Norway 
Headquarters. 

• IRS filing deadline for tax form 990. Lodge treasurer needs to notify Sons of Norway 
Headquarters when 990 has been submitted. 

 

May 17- Masse Moro Lodge Supporting Grants Due 

May 17- Masse Moro Registrations Due 

May 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 

June 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 

July 13-26- Masse Moro- Youth Heritage Camp in Fall Creek, WI  

July 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 

August 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 

September 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 
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October 3-5- Adult Camp Heritage Weekend in Norway, IL 

October 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 

November 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 

December 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------    
Who to contact at the home office when you need help 

• You can email cbs@sofn.com for any member updates that need to be made. 

• Foundation, Scholarships & Grants- Amy Tuchenhagen  
foundation@sofn.com, atuchenhagen@sofn.com, (612) 821-4655  

• Fraternal & Membership- Connie O’Brien and Kirsten Lehman 
fraternal@sofn.com, (612) 821-4643  

• Culture, Viking & Language: Jana Velo 
jvelo@sofn.com 

•  Insurance Sales: Lori Gubash 
sonsofnorwaysales@sofn.com, (833) 707-0012 – option 2  

• For matter like submitting a death, a change to a members address or other info please 
email cbs@sofn.com 

• For issues with passwords or website use ithelp@sofn.com. 

• The 800 number to call in for member support is 800-945-8851 
Note:  

• Check correspondence from the International and District and the International (www.sofn.com) and District 
(www.sonsofnorway5.com) websites for any updates and changes.  

• Additional deadlines for the District 5 Conventions/Lodge Meetings will be added as those dates are established. 
Watch for future mailings and the District 5 website. 

 
Compiled by Darlene Arneson, SN District 5 Secretary (arnesonfamily5@gmail.com or 608-873-7209) 

----------------------------------------------------------- 
 
FFFN Basics 
In an attempt to help our lodge leaders become more familiar with resources, changes, deadlines and other information, I 
will compile a weekly “Friendly Fifth Friday News” email to our leadership. Some of the information you might already have, 
but hopefully it will be a good reminder for all of us (me included) of all the great resources that Sons of Norway has to 
offer. Please feel free to cut and paste any of this information for your lodge’s use! 
 
Send all web posting info and calendar dates/events directly to our webmaster at inputd5@sonsofnorway5.com  
With our new arrangement, I actually send the FFFN pdf to our webmaster on Thursday morning before I go to work. So if 
you have anything you’d like me to consider putting in, please send it by 4 am on Thursday morning. Please do not send 
pdf’s as I have a hard time cutting and pasting them. The Word Document works best for me. Don’t forget that lodge 
events should be submitted to inputd5@sonsofnorway.com as I have a hard time keeping track of all lodge activities. I’ll put 
some in but that is more the role of the website event calendar.  
 
If you would like to get the MS Word document, just shoot me an email and I’ll add you to the list. I send it out right after I 
send the email to the large group.  

mailto:cbs@sofn.com
mailto:foundation@sofn.com
mailto:atuchenhagen@sofn.com
mailto:fraternal@sofn.com
mailto:jvelo@sofn.com
mailto:sonsofnorwaysales@sofn.com
mailto:cbs@sofn.com
mailto:ithelp@sofn.com
mailto:inputd5@sonsofnorway5.com
mailto:inputd5@sonsofnorway.com

